

Meeting minutes for 12/1/24

Attendance: Joe Walsh, Joe- joe Walsh, Mike Storer, Wayne Leslie, Jeremy Burbank, Phil Burbank, Ted Greenleaf, Bob Greenleaf, Keven Vermette, Gene Gerry, Colby Hobart, Guest Rick Dill NH club

Opened the meeting at 4:34pm

Treasurer reports: Checking balance \$3,847.53 Savings balance \$1,000.20 PayPal \$211.32 Printed for viewing. payments to: CMP, website, hardware store, Amazon, Moulton lumber. Deposit: donations, membership, **Bob Motioned to accept, Second by Wane 11-0 Yes**

Secretary/Minutes: Always posted to website. **Printed for viewing. Bob Motioned to accept, second by Wayne 11-0 Yes**

President's report:

Old Business: from last meeting:

Club thoughts on town deeding land over to club and apply for a tax abatement as tax exempt, if it's do able would need to go town vote. Insurance is the issue, town dropped us. **Still working on. Beginning of year**

last meeting Mike talked to the town (Limerick) about our putting a "box" outside for misc. equipment/etc. that is taking up space in the clubhouse. **Still looking for land sea container**

New business:

We got building insurance, \$230. A quarter **Kasperzak insurance, quarterly payments.**

RSD graphics is doing the sign out front, 2x4 sign **Will send a pic before printing, will be done when he can.**

In honor plaques are running behind, should have been here last month, **they had to reship replacements.**

Christmas in limerick parade is 12/7 @ 2:30 anyone interested in putting a float together? **Mike will help set up a trailer.**

Vice President's report --

Snowmobile maintenance... Service equipment & drags. Finishing up new sled for grooming, need light pole. Painted 3 drags all look nice and ready for snow. Need 1 strobe and 2 work lights. **Colby will help with snowmobile wiring, lights and finish up what's left. Bobs needs new switches and stops on the drags.**

MSA/membership Update: memberships are slowly coming in, so far we've sold 16 family memberships, **coming in slowly, picked up a few more**

Board updates/recommendations (None at this time)

Trail Report: lots of trail work still needed, signs need to be put out. **Most done, still working on reroutes.**

Newfield side:

Need re-route for Pepin Pit/Carroll Pit road on B-loop, **still waiting**

Nature Conservancy—many trees down... can we enter to clear? Can we use the trail for Jan/Feb 2025? **Good to clear trails, Still logging north.**

Ramps needed on bridge behind Russ Libby's **Colby and Wayne will schedule and get ramps done.**

Limericks side:

New small bridge needed on T-bone trail, old one washed away. **Few pallets will work, Bob has a few.**

Winnie rd still needs some attention at the ledges with some equipment or different ideas. **Maybe it will be ok for this year, look into different ideas around it.**

Rt 5 crossing is good to go, we need to speak with Mr.McLain to see when and where is a good time to put up stakes and snow fencing and culvert. **Jeremy will work with McLain to schedule.**

Cleared dog rd and old CMP road, **good to go**

Cleared all around franks property to town hall again.

Future events/fundraisers:

Christmas in limerick parade 12/7 **will be attending.**

Club cookout 1/18 **was scheduled to be at the clubhouse for hamburgers hot dogs.**

Club ride 2/15 **was scheduled and will work on details.**

Others....

Bob asked about gates on Mann rd, warden's maintain gate lock. Gate on Gray Rd also keyed by unknown.

Gene's skandic needs ski skins.

Guest, Rick Dill from Seven lakes NH club wants to see what both clubs can do to connect Maine to NH, they are willing to work with us in any way they can, will look into it again and see what we can come up with.

Bob asked about a master map of bridges and water holes, for ease of exploration.

Spoke briefly about redoing the maps and revised.

Next meeting is January 5, 2025 4:30 @ Clubhouse

**Bob motion meeting adjourn,
Ted second 11-0 Meeting closed 5:35**